Town of Cornish
Selectmen’s Meeting
May 15, 2014

Nancy Perkins, Dan Sherman and Emily Ward were present for the meeting.

Mathieu Cama presented website developed to date. Discussion of costs, domain name,
navigation bar, document security and email policy. Matt will maintain site at no cost to the
town. Matt and Emily will collaborate on design aspects.

Robert Sturgeon estimates an hour and a half and $150 to do HHE200 test pits. Dan will
schedule the HHE200 test with Robert Sturgeon and Ken Wood.

Motion made to have WL Sturgeon place a rock barrier at the streamside lot per the $500.00
estimate he provided. Seconded and approved.

A DOT representative to view damaged fence at Route 25 and Cumberland Street and sidewalk
sections that have dropped 3” on both sides of bridge. Nancy will arrange meeting.

The Sidewalk Account balance will determine the scope of repair work to be done on High Road
sidewalks. High Road drainage cannot be resolved until major project is funded. The road is
higher than sidewalks directing water runoff towards properties. Discussed temporary solutions.

Two dead trees need to come down. Dan will investigate CMP’s responsibility to remove the
Rock Maple tree leaning into CMP wires on Roland Day Road. The second is a huge 100’ Pine
tree in back of Cornish Elementary currently fenced off to protect children. Brush and tree
trimming to be addressed on Bracket Road during scheduled roadwork.

Robert Millard, Code Enforcement Officer discussed his resignation effective June 1, 2014.
Letter acknowledging CEO years of service will be prepared by Nancy on Friday. An ad for
CEOQ vacancy to be placed in Shopping Guide.

Warrants and Minutes reviewed and discussed. Motion made to accept the Warrants and
Minutes. Seconded and approved.

Painting of crosswalks is scheduled for 6-6:30 am on May 25" with a rain date of June 8".

Selectmen agreed Emily contact HARRIS Computer Solutions to investigate Appraisal Software
and Bangor Savings Bank representative to investigate Town use of credit cards.

Cornish Historical Society approved for use of lower level of Pike Memorial Hall on June 19™.
Noted CHS items stored upstairs and at the old fire station that need to be removed.

Sacopee Valley House of Pizza Liquor License Application reviewed and signed.

Contact information added to Pre Application Letter and sent on to Connect ME by Dan
Sherman.
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Selectmen will present the Use of Town Property Policy at the Fairgrounds Advisory Board
Meeting May 1st. Topics include insurance requirements, waivers, fee schedule, locked gates,

and no use of underpass.

Solid Waste Contract expires 06/30/14. Steve Mellen invited to attend May 15™ Selectmen’s
Meeting to discuss contract option to extend 1 or 2 years.

Motion made to adjourn meeting.



